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Davenham Church of England Primary School

“Working Together, Playing Together, Serving God and Serving Others”
“…encourage one another and build one another up…” 
1 Thessalonians 5:11.





8 January 2021

Dear Parents / Carers 

As we draw to the end of the first week of remote learning, I am writing to thankyou for your patience during this highly stressful time. I fully understand that this is a challenging time for everyone and would like to thank many of you for your recognition of this. I am now confident that the provision we have for all children is of a high quality and that the same quality is being provided to both key worker children and those at home. 

I understand that some of you have secondary age children and that their remote learning provision may seem very different. I stand firm with the rationale that I have given you around why we are not delivering live lessons and thank the vast majority of you for recognising that this is the right choice for our children. I have looked at the quality of videos that the teachers have provided, and I am very proud of what my staff have done in an incredibly short period of time. I know that we will never please every family but what we have really tried to do is to make the provision high quality and above all fair for all our children. This will be under constant review and we are meeting as a staff this evening to discuss things that may need adapting next week. 

I would also like to thank those of you who have re-arranged your childcare arrangements following the letter earlier this week; the numbers have reduced as a result of this, for which we are really grateful. I want to assure you that as educators we do want our children in school - it is absolutely the best place for them. However, each one of us must do all we can to support the actions taken by our government in order to minimise contacts people have with one another. As a school community we must play our part in this. We have checked the eligibility of every application for a key worker place. What I simply cannot do is check individual circumstances and there needs to be an element of trust between school and parents. 

I would once again remind all parents who are sending their children in to consider that every one of us has a moral and civic obligation to do what we can to help to minimise the effects of this second wave of Covid 19. I fully understand that some parents simply have no other choice and we totally respect that - we are all key workers too and have to work. There have been some comments around key workers working from home but I would remind people that all our teachers are now in that position - many would be unable to deliver the quality of education that they are providing for your children if they had their own children at home. Every case is different, and I understand that. However, what I would like to stress is that the choice to send your children into school must be based around your eligibility as a key worker and your working pattern rather than the fact that home schooling is “difficult.”

Thankyou once again for the numerous emails of support. This week, more than ever, I have felt incredibly proud to be the headteacher of Davenham. 


With kind regards 
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Mrs J M Hyslop 
Headteacher 
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